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a little nudge sunward, and a 

year would be exactly 360 days.  

We could have 12 months of 30 

days each.  We could have 60 6 

day weeks.  The calendar would 

be so easy, but instead He gave 

us this complicated mess! 

     Now that I’ve raised the 

question ‘why?’ let me start by 

saying I don’t have an answer.  But I do 

have some observations.  First, men had 

to diligently apply themselves to solving 

the complexity of the calendar.  And 

people value what they diligently apply 

themselves to.  The calendar was recog-

nized as important.  But there’s much 

more. 

     The first unit of time we find in 

Scripture is the day.  God created the 

world in steps measured in days.  He 

worked six days and rested on the sev-

enth.  Then He established the seven-day 

week for us, with the seventh day set 

aside for rest and for worship.  The week 

was designed to point to Him.  So, we 

have days, and, immediately behind 

them, weeks.  The word ‘week’ doesn’t 

appear until Genesis 29; but we can call 

a week a week just the same.  We de-

duce something from this.  The very first 

calendar was not established to help man 

plant crops, but to worship God!  They 

probably didn’t need one for planting 

help in the garden; they may not have 

had the need before the Flood.  But they 

needed that regular reminder to rest and 

remember God. 

January 2015 

      My pocket calendar is ob-

solete.  I had to start with a 

new set of deductibles for 

medical insurance.  I can now 

tally up last year’s tax returns, 

even as I begin accruing this 

year’s.  I’ve started trying to 

keep my resolution to read 

more.  I’m starting to notice 

the calendar bears a suspicious resem-

blance to a bureaucratic trick. 

     Calendars are supposed to have 

arisen from the need to know when to 

plant.  Having recorded dates protect-

ed people from being deceived by an 

early thaw that wouldn’t last.  The 

world took on predictability, which is 

nice.  But calendars quickly took on 

complexity, because a year is not a 

convenient number of days. 

     We say there are 52 weeks in a 

year, but there’s not.  52 X 7 = 364.  

The year is not divisible by seven.  It 

is divisible in whole numbers by 5 & 

73, except it’s not really divisible in 

whole numbers anyway (365.25 days, 

almost), so why try?  We also say 

there are twelve months in a year, 

which is true, but how long is a 

month?  30 or 31 days, except for Feb-

ruary, which is 28 days 75% of the 

time.  There’s some mathematical pre-

cision for you.  You could try that 

kind of math at school, but would 

probably be called a cheater. 

     So why was God so sloppy regard-

ing time when He created things?  Just 
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“Our mission is to 

proclaim the Word 

of God, leading 

people to a saving 

faith and a growing 

relationship with  

Jesus Christ.” 

   Happy One More Year 

Grandpa and Nora (Mike Anderson and Melanie Fisher) use a flashlight to read 

the faded print in Grandma’s old worn Bible.  One scene from “I’ll Be Home for 

Christmas,” put on last month at TBF. 
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     As I get older, I must admit that I’m 

getting more pessimistic about the fu-

ture of mankind – on its own. The Bi-

ble agrees with my assessment that 

we’re all doomed – apart from the in-

tervention of our Creator. 

     That’s why I like Christmas. That’s when our Creator 

did, in fact, intervene in human history, becoming one of 

us and bringing us eternal hope that this world around us 

isn’t all there is. There’s a whole new sphere of living 

awaiting us – and as the years pass by, I’m even more 

eager to get there. 

     New Year’s is, in part, a human-focused attempt to 

find hope where none exists. The concept of resolutions 

appeals to the human heart that wants to solve problems 

on its own and pull itself up by its own bootstraps. It 

should come as no surprise that resolutions typically fail. 

Man cannot do it on his own. Despite the current vernac-

ular, there really isn’t anything we can find when we 

“look within ourselves” that can address our most basic 

of problems and their root cause. Rather, we need Some-

one from outside ourselves – the One who made us in the 

first place, knows our wiring, and provided a Savior to 

remove the sin that came between us. 

     The world doesn’t like that message, even at Christ-

mas. 

     Monitoring the news, I found this past Christmas prob-

ably won’t be remembered for much “peace on earth, 

good will to men.” The reports continued of people shoot-

ing each other, remaining at war, not getting along, de-

stroying others’ lives and property, etc.  

     I’ll turn the big 6-0 in 2015 and getting older has ad-

justed my perspective from my youth, when I thought I 

really could change the world for the better. Instead, I’ve 

found I have my own troubles that bog me down and I’ve 

become even more convinced that I’m doomed, along 

with the rest of us, unless and until God Himself inter-

venes – which He will when Jesus returns, and which He 

makes Himself available through the Holy Spirit to do 

every day. 

     In 1 Thessalonians, the apostle Paul says one of his 

tasks was to “encourage, comfort and urge” his readers to 

“live lives worthy of God, who calls you into His kingdom 

and glory” (2:12), a sphere of living quite different that 

what we’re accustomed to on our own. As the days wear 

on, he asks his readers to live in such a way to please God 

“more and more” (4:1). 

     Individually, we are to be (sexually) pure, holy and 

honorable – “that each of you should learn to control his 

own body” (4:3-8). Beyond ourselves, we should “love 

each other” (our brothers and sisters in the Lord) “more 

and more” (4:9-10). And, beyond the Christian communi-

ty, we should live out the gospel in such a way that we 

“may win the respect of outsiders (unbelievers) and not 

be dependent on anybody” (4:11-12).  

     Be dependent, however, on one Somebody, the One 

who has called us to think beyond this present world, but 

still be used by Him to make a difference in it. 

Sanctity of Human Life 
 

     In 1984, President Ronald Reagan issued a proclama-

tion creating the first National Sanctity of Human Life 

Day in, and it included these words: 
 

     "We have been given the precious gift of human life, 

made more precious still by our births in or pilgrimages 

to a land of freedom. It is fitting, then, on the anniver-

sary of the Supreme Court decision in Roe v. Wade that 

struck down State anti-abortion laws, that we reflect 

anew on these blessings, and on our corresponding re-

sponsibility to guard with care the lives and freedoms of 

even the weakest of our fellow human beings." 
 

     We, as a church, will acknowledge the sanctity of 

human life on Sunday, January 18th.  Human beings are 

made in God’s image, and every life is special.  Every 

day, as we have opportunity, let us live, pray, and give 

to support and protect human life.  

     The next unit of time is the year.  That way we can 

know that Methuselah lived to be 969 years old.  Finally, 

we find the month, making its first appearance to measure 

time for Noah on the ark. 

     The word ‘calendar’ isn’t found in the Bible, but we 

do see it referred to.  We even see it established.  “Now 

the LORD said to Moses and Aaron in the land of Egypt, 

‘This month shall be the beginning of months for you; it is 

to be the first month of the year for you.’”  Once again, 

we find the purpose of the calendar is not primarily agri-

cultural, but for worship.      

     The Passover is the event that established Israel as a 

nation.  The nation’s new year reflects that event.  The 

Israelite New Year is an annual reminder that God deliv-

ered them and established them as His people.   

     Much has been made over the years about the feasts of 

the Jewish calendar; what they represent and what they 

foreshadow.  My purpose here is not to study those feasts, 

but to say a calendar is what makes it possible to observe 

those feasts on a consistent basis.   

     Modern thinking would say the ability to keep con-

sistent religious holidays is a byproduct of the calendar.  

Looking at the Bible, I disagree.  I think it is the original 

purpose of the calendar.  Everything else – like birthdays, 

anniversaries, and when to give sweethearts cards with 

red designs we call ‘hearts’ even though they look noth-

ing like the organ – those are byproducts of the calendar.  

Its purpose is to point to God. 

     We can’t escape the bureaucracy of dates.  You have 

started a new tax year.  You can file now; you must file 

by April 15th.  Your insurance deductibles have started 

over.  You will get a year older.  You are a year closer to 

starting school, or graduation, or retirement, or whatever.  

But with everything else that comes this year, remember 

that “This is the day which the LORD has made; let us 

rejoice and be glad in it” (Ps 118:24).  If you can do that, 

then whatever else this year brings, your days will be well 

spent. 

  Heart Talk by Mark Smith 

Thank You 
 

     Pastor Steve and Joan, and Pastor 

Josh, Leslea, and the boys  wish to 

thank all of you for your wonderful 

generosity toward us this Christmas.  

The financial gifts are a blessing, the 

physical gifts are much-enjoyed, and 

the Goodie Gifts are showing! 

     Thanks for the love you show us! 
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A Look Back  

at 2014 with 

Randy & Laura 

Damschen 

 

 

 

A few of so many little things... 

 A new Granddaughter!  Cosette, making 

a total of 4 Grandchildren.  Priceless! 

 A trip this Spring to Oregon to see kids 

and grandkids, and to help out. 

 21 Days this summer that Randy and a 

tech team helped and ministered to mis-

sionaries in Mozambique, Africa. 

 Spontaneous renewal of Wedding Vows!  

This time we knew what we were getting 

into, and the ceremony came with free 

movie tickets, fudge, sparkling cider, 

and a lifetime pass to Bridal Caves. 

 You—Thank you, family, friends, and 

supporters for being part of our lives and 

ministry in so many ways. 

...that mean a lot! 

 

Randy & Laura Damschen. 
 

“For unto you is born this day in the city of 

David a Savior, which is Christ the Lord.” 

Luke 2:11 

Merry Christmas lady friends, 

  

A little late, but sent with all my 

love.  I thought you might enjoy a 

few recipes that I've enjoyed making 

in Cameroon this year. Thank you 

Linda Estes for the Easy Pizza recipe 

and Louise Mitchell for the Peanut 

Satay.  They are both regulars in our 

house now!    It's nice to have super 

yummy things that I can make easily 

in Cameroon. Hopefully it will be 

even easier for you in other coun-

tries!  Much love to you all and wish-

es for room for Jesus in your hearts, 

lives and homes that will continue 

throughout the next year. 

  

Blessings,  Valerie 

 

Easy Pizza 
 

Dough:  Dissolve yeast 

in warm water.  Add 

remaining ingredients.  

Beat vigorously 20 

strokes.  Let rest 5 min.  

Press dough evenly on bottom and up 

sides of greased cookie sheet or 9x13 

baking dish.   

1 Tbsp active dry yeast 

1 cup warm water (105-115F) 

1 tsp sugar 

1 tsp salt 

2 Tbsp oil 

2½ cups flour 

Sauce:  

1 pkg (70g) tomato paste 

1 tsp oregano 

¼ tsp pepper 

¼ tsp garlic salt 

water to get right consistency  

Mix sauce.  Spread toppings and 

cheese over unbaked crust.  Bake 

400F 20 min. 

 

 

 

Oven Barbeque Chicken 
 

Mix all, heat thoroughly, but do not 

boil. 

½ cup catsup 

½ cup vinegar 

2 Tbsp Worcestershire sauce 

¾ cup water 

½ cup brown sugar 

2 Tbsp lemon juice 

1½ tsp salt 

1½ tsp dry mustard 

1½ tsp chili powder 

1½ tsp paprika 
 

Pour sauce over chicken, bake at 

350, uncovered for 2 hours turning 

at least twice.  

 

Like to see Valerie’s other recipes?  

Contact the church office, and we’ll 

forward you her email.  For future 

news from Cam & Valerie, you can 

get on their mailing list yourself!   

(cameron_hamm@sil.org ) 

Greetings from  
Grandpa Anderson 

 

   Dear Friends and Partners in 
Christ, 
   It has always amazed me how 
the Lord directs us in ministry; He 
opens doors and closes doors.  In 
Philippians 1:6 God says that 

‘being confident of this, that He who began a good work in you will 
carry it on to completion until the day of Christ Jesus.”  It also  says 
in Philippians 2:13 “for it is God who works in you to will and act 
according to His good purpose.” 
   As I am writing this letter, I have back surgery scheduled for De-
cember 30th through January 7th at the ‘Laser Spine Institute’ in 
Scottsdale, Arizona.  For the last 26 years I have struggled with a 
pinched sciatic nerve down my left leg….and it has gotten extremely 
worse.  I then fell down the stairs at VBS….and blew out the discs in 
the L-2 and L-3 areas of my back.  And then to make matters worse, I 
was cleaning the pine needles off our shop roof, slipped, and fell 
down to the lower roof, and injured my back again.  I will be receiv-
ing the new ‘endoscopy invasive surgery’ at the facility. 
     Lynne is currently in France to help our daughter Ashley with our 
first Grandchild (Daniel James Peterson, born Dec 21, 9 lb, 12 oz; 21” 
long).  Parents Dave and Ashely are in France for language school, 
and then off to Congo as a Mission Aviation pilot.  Dave has been 
working in this direction for a long time. 
 

   Prayer Requests: 
1. That God uses us to help the Blanchard Community Church grow 

and become a mature church, evangelizing the Blanchard and 
surrounding communities for Him. 

2. For financial and prayer support to be built up. 
3. Recovery from back surgery. 
 
   In Christ, 
 Randy & Lynne Anderson 

Christmas Cooking in Cameroon 
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Elders Report 
 

December 2, 2014 

 

Present: Steve McLachlan, Josh McLachlan, Mike Anderson, Dion 

Ricketts, Knute Hernas 

 

Elections:  Mike Anderson elected Board Chair; Dion Ricketts elected  

Board Secretary. 

 

Intercessory Prayer 

 

Pastor’s Report: 

 Pastor met with the Trustees for a walk-through of the church. 

 Pastor Steve is now set up with a state health insurance coverage, 

saving the church about $200/month. 

 The Ugandan Children’s Choir is scheduled to perform at TBF on 

Mother’s Day during our morning service. 

 The Christmas morning service was planned. 

 Commissioning of new officers was set for Dec 7th. 

 A mission trip to China in 2015 is not looking likely. 

 Plans for next year’s Men’s Rendezvous should start soon. 

 Fred Sena’s assigned missionary work has been completed and 

decisions need to be made regarding his support.  The Missions 

Committee will discuss this. 

 

Youth Pastor’s Report: 

 Youth Leadership meeting will be held on Monday evenings. 

 A Lock-In has been scheduled for Dec 28-29. 

 Youth Group and Sunday School have been going well. 

 A baptism service for youth is in the works.  Knute will look into 

the possibility of borrowing a portable baptismal. 

 Most of the kids coming to Youth Group do not come from TBF 

families. 

 

Old Business: 

 Pastor Steve looked into a Healthcare Savings Account and deter-

mined they aren’t available with our insurance arrangement. 

 

New Business: 

 The topic of good leadership was introduced and will be dis-

cussed at a later date. 

 Reorganization of responsibilities with current elders will be dis-

cussed at the next meeting. 

 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, Jan 6, 6 pm. 

A “NEW YOU”? 
   

   It’s that time of year again, when 

we start over and we try to make a 

new start.  After all, TIME gets a 

fresh start with a New Year, so why 

can’t we? I think everyone has 

screwed up and would like a new 

beginning.  Everyone who trusts in 

Jesus is made a new creation.  It’s a 

one-time event, but lasts longer than just a year! 

   2 Cor. 5:17 says, “Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, he is 

a new creation; the old has gone, the new has 

come!”  (NIV)  This means at least 3 things: 

I. God sees us differently. We are no longer enemies but 

family.  

II. We should see each other differently.  It is easy to keep 

looking at people the same after they were saved as before.  

It is important to allow people to change for the better. 

III. We should act differently.  I am a new creation.  I am 

made like new in God’s eyes.  I should quit the habits I 

had before I was a new creation. I should quit the sins of 

my old self: 

  a. He who has been using bad language should stop 

  b. He who has been stealing must steal no longer 

  c. He who has been cheating must stop cheating 

  d. He who has been showing disrespect to those in au-

thority (parents, teachers, etc…) must stop. 

   These are just a few examples.  You get the picture, 

and I am sure you are smart enough to figure out the old 

way of living that wasn’t pleasing to God, and how to 

choose what is right to do. 
 

UP and COMING 
 

Winter Camp  Jan. 17-19th   Cost:  $65 

Marshmallow War Games  Jan. 25th  Cost:  $5 
 

   Josh McLachlan 
 

“Reach them to Teach them” “Teach them to Reach them” 

Youth Stuff 

Ugandan 
Children’s 

Choir 
Returns to 

TBF 
 

     It’s still several months off, but mark your 

calendars and be sure to be here on Mothers 

Day!  We felt there was no better day to 

bring these precious children to our church.      

     “The children in the Ugandan Kids Choir 

bring a message of hope—sharing their Afri-

can folklore and the power of God’s love 

through music and dance. They are the fortu-

nate few who have been rescued from pov-

erty and are now a voice for children who are 

still waiting to be sponsored. Each year, the 

choir tours around the country and gives peo-

ple an opportunity to provide children in de-

veloping countries with an education and a 

hope for a future. “  (an excerpt from the 

Childcare Worldwide website) 

 

 

Quarterly Board Meeting 
 

   All board members are invited to attend the 

January 13th board meeting at 6:30 pm.  This 

is a time for giving and hearing reports, and 

discussing the business of the church.  All 

board meetings are open, and non-board 

members are welcome. 

Church Funds 

11/30/14 
 

     Benevolence Fund     1,328.08 

     Missionaries Reserve     2,100.00 

     Missions Fund      1,483.32 

     General Fund      9,412.02 

     Total   $14,323.42 
  

     Building Fund             $222,493.25 
 

     Overall Total             $236,816.67 

by Josh McLachlan 
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DAZE (Days) 
 

     The New Year brings with it the 

acknowledgement of the passing of 

time; a time to “re-start” and to set 

goals.  Another year.  Wow, it seems 

like they pass faster and faster each 

year.  I ran into a childhood friend the 

other day.  We each admitted to having 

sons who are now each 30 years old, 

and then we each sighed.   Yes, I have 

gotten old enough that even my children are getting old.  

We each said, “Where does the time go.” 

     The Bible warns us of the passing of time.  Psalm 

90:12, “Teach us to number our days aright, that we may 

gain a heart of wisdom.”  Seems like we are usually 

“smart” too late. Sometimes I wish I could go back in time 

to correct past mistakes with what I know now.  I can how-

ever teach those who are younger.   

     The youth do not always learn the lesson we teach 

them, but at least it will be out there for them to 

learn.  With the passing of time, I see fewer and 

fewer of the values my parents’ and grandpar-

ents’ generations held are being passed on to the 

new generations.  Many are in a “daze” about 

values.  

     Even if I live to a ripe old age, most of my 

days are behind me.  Many of them have been 

learning.  I need to continue learning, but the importance 

of teaching weighs on me.  How about you? 

     Make your days count!   

Awana News 
 

Happy New Year! 

     The winning Penny Parade team was GREEN, bringing 

in a total of $43.05.  This was just a part of the gift of 

$117.80 we gave to Jim and Bev VanMersbergen, our 

Awana missionaries.  Way to Go Awana Club! 

      We are just about through our second quarter, so I hope 

you are at least half way through your book.  We are look-

ing forward to a great 2nd half of Awana.  Keep inviting 

your friends and studying your verses.   

     Coming soon: 60 ft. Banana Split (February 25),  

and the Awana Grand Prix (April 1st). 

 

January Special Nights: 
 

January 7 Summer Night 

January 14 Sunglasses Night   

January 21 MEGA Night 

January 28 teeny tiny night  

Trinity Bible Fellowship 

P.O. Box 853 

Davenport, WA. 99122 

by Robert Boleneus 


